

Char Jackson, Public Information Officer

<u>Cjackson@cityofcaldwell.org</u> Phone: (208) 455-4524

CITY OF CALDWELL PRESS RELEASE

DATE: May 25, 2023

Construction continues on several roads in the city of Caldwell. The City is committed to updating citizens on the status of road projects and will provide information several times each month regarding the status of projects.

After the Memorial Day holiday, the intersection of Ustick and Indiana will close for roundabout widening on May 30. Currently, plans are to open the intersection by mid-November. As a reminder, 10th Avenue (Ustick to Homedale) opened on May 15.

After receiving feedback regarding the traffic situation at Ustick/Cleveland, the project underwent evaluation. To alleviate congestion and minimize gridlock between the two signals on Cleveland Boulevard, the traffic signals have been recalibrated. The city will continue to monitor the traffic flow and adjust to ensure traffic is moving through the area.

You can always find the latest road closures in Caldwell here: <u>Road Closures | Caldwell, ID</u> (cityofcaldwell.org)